

Monday 5th June at 1:30
This month we will be making scrapbooks.

## Praise & Worship

Thursday 1st June at 7.00pm

### Do keep in touch

Recordings of our Sunday Family Services can be accessed from the Homepage of our website.

The Newsletter can be printed from the website.

Do checkout the latest messages on the website.

Our website-:www.mountpleasantgospelhall.co.uk

Our email address:mpghlowestoft@gmail.com





#### What a Drip by Nigel Wren

When I recently opened my latest metered water bill I received a bit of a shock as it was higher than I had anticipated. I was puzzling as to why the more than expected increase when Caroline reminded me that over the winter we had a dripping tap which took a few weeks to be replaced. It reminded me that sometimes it's the small things that appear insignificant that can build up over time and make a massive difference for good or bad in our lives.

It is easy over time to make a series of wrong choices each of which seem insignificant but added together slowly, almost imperceptibly lead us from the path of doing God's will in our lives. Thankfully, God's grace in Christ can snap the chains of sin that bind and set free.

When we turn from our sin to Christ who died for us and rose again we begin the Christian life. We don't become mature as believers overnight or instantly but we grow stronger as we read the Bible and spend time in prayer and with His people. Perhaps slowly, gently, without our even being aware of it the Spirit produces in us without noise or fuss the attitudes and actions that mark our new life in Christ. Paul speaks of this in Galatians 5, "22 But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, 23 gentleness, self-control, against such there is no law."

# Family Service

Sundays at 4:30pm. Everyone welcome

These are the Speakers for June

04 Nigel Wren -All are invited to stay for Tea

11 Ken Castleton -Refreshments after the Service

18 Nigel Wren - Refreshments after the Service

25 Nigel Wren—Refreshments after the Service

#### CELEBRATION



The Ladies enjoyed an afternoon tea at their meeting on 8th May in celebration of the coronation of King Charles III. A lovely time was had by all.





It was with great sadness that we heard of the passing of our dear friend Angela Middleton on May 12<sup>th</sup>. Before her recent move to Broadlands Care Home Angela came to the Coffee Morning, Ladies' Group and Gospel meetings. We miss her warm smile, her cheerful disposition and positive outlook.. Our thoughts and prayers are with her children Rachel and Nick

#### Tuesday is Coffee Morning





#### Tuesday Evening Prayer & Bible Teaching

7:00-7:30 Prayer

**7:30-8:00 Bible Teaching** 

8:00 Refreshments & discussion

## **Bright Sparks**

Wednesdays in Term Time 6:30-7:30

Who: Children aged 5 - 11

Bible Story, Singing, Games, Crafts







A Registration Form to be completed on the first session attended by a parent/guardian